Jensen PTO Minutes 9.29.2015
Traci Haenzi called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.  
Introductions

Topics to Discuss:

Book Fair: This discussion was tabled because Candace Moore is in charge of the book fair and she was not in attendance at the meeting tonight. 
Bake Sale during conferences: Kelly offered to contact Allie to see if she still wants to do this. Then, Kelly will let Lisa Graalfs know if a Please Bring It needs to be completed.
Popcorn machine:  Is currently broken, we will see if it can be fixed and then decide if we want to purchase a new one.
Fall Fundraiser:  We will be doing Club’s Choice catalog sale again this year with Bob Vogle.  It will start 10/9 and will be due 10/19.  The Fundraiser pick-up is on 11/13. We will do a prize incentive where kids can earn a limo ride if they sell 15+ items.
Spirit Day: Stuffed animal day is cancelled due to health reasons.  We decided that we would do backwards day on 4/1.  

Miracle League Donation: We discussed participating in the district-wide hat day that Tim Carver discussed; or donating the money from one of our Jensen spirit days.  Kelly will take the issue to the student leadership team, and they might come up with some type of fundraiser.  

Pump It Up:  We need to change the November Pump It Up date, because it is the same night at the 1st-3rd grade music program.
Treasurer report:  Traci Haenzi shared the PTO budget. We are at just under $18,000 in our account. The group feels that this is an acceptable amount.  
Principal Report:  Kelly invited Janine Choudary to the meeting to discuss the new Extended Learning Program (ELP). This is formerly Talented And Gifted Program (TAG).  The plan has been re-written because there is already a lot of differentiation occurring in the classroom.  Janine shared a presentation that is available on the district website under Student Services/ELP Programming. The presentation includes: aspects of a gifted learner, a chart noting the service model change from past to present, etc.  The new model looks at students in a district-wide manner, rather than building to building, which is nice for consistency.  It used to be a “once in, always in” model, but now there is a review done at the end of 5th and 8th grade to determine if continued services are needed.
Dates to Remember:  


Conferences:  11/10 and 11/12 from 4:00-8:00pm
Bingo: 10/23 from 6:00-8:00pm.  We discussed giving $5 gift cards as prizes for the “special Bingo.” Jen Craig has been in charge of Bingo for many years.  She explained how Bingo works to the parents with younger children. We sell pizza, pop, chips, cookies and play 18 games of Bingo.  Historically, Mr. Pettit and Mrs. Harrison have been the Bingo “callers.”     
Next PTO meeting will be 10/27 at 6:00pm
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